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March 25, 2019 

BY HAND DELIVERY 

Scott S. Harris, Clerk
Supreme Court of the United States 
One First Street NE 
Washington, DC 20543 

Re:  Maguire v. Edrei, 
No. 18-810 

Dear Mr. Harris: 

We represent respondents in the above-captioned matter. The petition for a writ 
of certiorari was filed on December 19, 2018, following a 21-day extension. The brief in 
opposition is currently due on March 27, 2019, following two extensions. 

We respectfully request an additional 30-day extension, which would render the 
brief in opposition due on April 26, 2019. We do not anticipate any further extension 
request. The additional time is requested due to the press of other commitments. For 
counsel primarily responsible for drafting the brief in opposition, those commitments 
include: an oral argument before the United States Court of Appeals for the Fourth 
Circuit in Guzman Chavez v. Hott, No. 18-6086, on March 21, 2019; an oral argument 
before this Court in Kisor v. Wilkie, No. 18-15, on March 27, 2019; an oral argument 
before this Court in Smith v. Berryhill, No. 17-1606, on March 18, 2019; and an oral 
argument before this Court in Lamone v. Benisek, No. 18-726, on March 26, 2019.  

Counsel for petitioners have not responded to a request for their position on this 
request. Regardless of this request, the Court will consider the petition this Term, prior 
to recess. Moreover, regardless of this request, if the Court chooses to grant certiorari, 
it will hear the matter next Term.  

Thank you for your assistance. 

Sincerely,

Paul W. Hughes 
Michael B. Kimberly 


